
Outcome of Consultation - Major Trauma Network 
 

Health Boards across Wales have approved plans for Wales’ first Major Trauma Network 

across south west Wales and Powys with the Major Trauma Centre located at the University 

Hospital of Wales in Cardiff. 

  

The facility will be a 24-hour trauma centre for the most critically-ill casualties serving all of 

south and mid Wales. 

  

NHS Wales Collaborative commented: “We are delighted to confirm that following 

consideration of the evidence and the recommendations of an independent expert panel; a 

formal public consultation and engagement with local Community Health Councils, all Health 

Boards in south west Wales and Powys have approved the establishment of a Major Trauma 

Network for the region. 

  

“This includes a Major Trauma Centre located at the University Hospital of Wales in Cardiff. 

  

“This represents a major step forward in improving care for those patients who suffer a major 

trauma and we would like to thank everyone who has been involved in this process. 

  

“The Health Boards will now be working together to establish an implementation programme 

which will continue to involve all CHCs and stakeholders.” 

  

Cardiff and Vale University Health Board (UHB) Chair Maria Battle said: “Today the UHB 

Board considered the Report from the Health Collaborative which proposes the development 

of the Major Trauma Network for south west Wales and Powys. 

  

 “An independent Panel of Clinical experts recommended the Major Trauma Centre for 

children and adults should be located on the University Hospital of Wales site as it is 

important to have highly specialist services such as neurosurgery and paediatric 

neurosurgery available immediately if you suffer a major trauma.  This was approved by the 

UHB Board on Thursday 29 March.” 

  

Chief Executive Len Richards added: “I look forward to working with our partners to develop 

a Major Trauma Network for south west Wales Powys. We will now need to develop a full 

Business Case to plan and deliver this for south west Wales and Powys.”  
  
 


